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SAC Extends Offerings of the
Spanish Bilingual Court Interpreter Program

California has a great need for certified bilingual interpreters to narrow the language barriers of non-English-speaking defendants in courtrooms, and patients in medical environments. To meet the need in the community, Santa Ana College unveiled its new Spanish Bilingual Court Interpreter Program last fall and experienced a high demand for additional classes. The program offerings will now include days, evenings and Saturdays, beginning February 6.  

“Qualified bilingual interpreters are in demand for jobs in legal and medical offices,” said Dr. Maria Hernandez, instructor and coordinator of the interpreting program. “Santa Ana College will prepare interested individuals for careers in Spanish interpretation for business, medical and government agencies.”

According to the Final Report of the California Judicial Council Advisory Committee on Racial and Ethnic Bias in the Courts, “Without qualified interpretation of courtroom proceedings, the trial is a ‘babble of voices,’ the defendant is unable to understand the nature of the testimony against him or her, and the counsel is unable to conduct an effective examination.”  

Court interpreting requires interpreters to be fluent in both English and a foreign language. They must be able to understand and interpret the specialized language of judges, attorneys, and law enforcement officials as well as the street slang of witnesses. Even for people who are fluent in Spanish and English, special training is often still needed to gain full command of the skills necessary to work as an interpreter.
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 “Our program provides in-depth language skills and vocabulary for medical and legal interpreting,” said Dr. Hernandez. “We also offer internships, which provide students with a foundation for interpreting experience.”

In developing the program, SAC consulted the Bilingual Court Interpreting Advisory Committee consisting of local lawyers and bilingual interpreters. The committee provided advice on industry needs and helped develop curriculum and other necessary components of the program.

Spring courses start February 6 and are currently open for enrollment. For more information, on the Spanish Bilingual Court Interpreter program, contact the business division at Santa Ana College at (714) 564-6750, or Dr. Maria Hernandez at (714) 564-6761.

Celebrating its 90th anniversary, Santa Ana College maintains a strong tradition of educational excellence, community partnerships and rich history of services to its students. SAC serves nearly  50,000 students annually in both credit and non-credit programs providing education for academic transfer and careers, courses for personal and professional development, and workforce training for business and industry.
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